
Queen Elizabeth Public School 
School Council 2023 - 2024 

 
Minutes of the Meeting of February 5, 2024 

 
1. Welcome and Introductions: 

 
Present: Lindsey, Michelle R., Drew, Wendy, Lia, Jason, Candace, Tania, Jessica, Lynn, 

Margaret, Chris and Deb 
 

2. Approval of Agenda: 1st by Lindsey and 2nd by Chris 
 
3. Approval of Minutes: 1st by Chris and 2nd by Jessica 
 
4. a) Principal’s Report:  

• Report cards go home in 2 weeks. 

• Walking school bus is not going forward as there was not enough interest. 

• New recess cart is going well. 

• The back of the school yard is a mess. The city is working back there, but it looks like a lot 
of damage has been done. Action: Discuss in May to see what the yard looks like and 
discuss possible further action. 

 
 b) Treasurer’s Report: 

• See report emailed. 
 
5. Jersey Update: 

• Lindsey put forward a motion to allocate more funds towards the school jerseys 
(approximately $787.15 total) - 2nd by Deb – Motion carried. 

• Can put the jerseys on the e-store for parents to purchase their own. 
 

6. Spring Fundraisers: 

• Lia is planning a car wash to raise funds to grade 8’s. 

• Council can sell Krispy Kreme doughnuts at the car wash. 

• The car wash/Krispy Kreme should be held late May. 

• Action: Discuss car wash/Krispy Kreme fundraiser at next meeting. 

• Action: Lindsey will email Heather to have her put out an email blast to parents to remind 
them about the spirit wear. 

• Mabel’s labels is an easy fundraiser. Everything is done through their website and is 
passive income for council. 

• 20% of sales comes back to the school. 

• Action: Wendy will set up this fundraiser with Heather. 
 
7. Graduation: 

• Grad sweaters have been ordered. 22 sweaters in total. 

• They are doing a Valentine’s Day fundraiser. 

• March 5 – Singing O ‘Canada at the Pete’s game and selling chuck-a-pucks at the game. 

• Domino’s fundraiser in March. 

• Going to Canada’s Wonderland for a grad trip. 

• Yearbook gift for the grads. 
 

8. Kindergarten Playground Update: 

• The playground committee would like to move forward with the canoe. 

• There are some questions regarding installation that they still need to work out. 

• Totals - $4,012.73 if we instal ourselves - $6,320.49 if the company instals. 

• Can instal ourselves. 

• The playground committee would also like to make chalkboards to attach to the fence 
between the two yards. The cost would be roughly $300.00. 

• Funds have already been allocated to the Playground and can be used for the above. 
 
 



 
 
9. Next Meeting: Monday, March 4, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
10. Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  


